
 

KIRKLEES HEALTH & WELLBEING BOARD 

MEETING DATE:  29th June 2017  

TITLE OF PAPER:   Health and social care integration in Kirklees – our case for change 

1. Purpose of paper 

To ask the Board to endorse the proposed direction of travel for the development of a single 
integrated commissioning system for Kirklees, and support the development of a programme plan 
to further develop and implement the proposed approach. 

There will be a presentation setting out the case for change at the Board meeting. 

 

2. Background 

The Board received an update on integration at the meeting on 30th March 2017 setting out the 
feedback from the Peer Challenge earlier in March 2017, progress with the integration of 
commissioning across Kirklees and the integration of the delivery of care outside hospital. 

The next steps set out in that paper include development of our vision for integration and a ‘case 
for change’ for integration with a simple narrative that clearly sets out our ambitions and the 
benefits we expect. 
 
There have been extensive discussions with CCG Governing Bodies and senior managers from 
across the CCGs and Council over recent weeks. This has enabled us to develop a case for change 
that will be presented at the Board meeting. 
 
The CCGs and Council have established a Steering Group and Programme Board to oversee the 
next phase of development. 
 
4. Financial Implications 

None  
 

5. Sign off  

Carol McKenna, Greater Huddersfield CCG Chief Officer  
Richard Parry, Director for Commissioning, Public Health and Adult Social Care  
 

6. Next Steps 

• Case for Change will be discussed further with CCG Governing Bodies and presented for 
endorsement at Governing Body meetings in early July 

• Further discussions between CCG and Council Leadership in July 
• Programme plan being developed for sign off by the programme board 

 



7. Recommendations 

That the Board 
• Endorse the direction of travel set out in the case for change 
• Support the development of a programme plan to further develop and implement the 

proposed approach. 
 

8. Contact Officers 

Steve Brennan  North Kirklees CCG steve.brennan@northkirkleesccg.nhs.uk 
Phil Longworth  Kirklees Council  phil.longworth@kirklees.gov.uk 
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